
Writing updates is hard...I feel like I 

make this statement often. The truth 

is, I often just donõt have words. 

What do you say in an update that is 

supposed to encourage other people regarding the 

ministry you are a part of when you donõt feel all that 

encouraged yourself? I have often felt like we are 

treading water at times. There hasnõt been new pro-

fessions of faith or tremendous changes in activities or 

roles so sometimes I feel like I have nothing to say. 

School goes on from day to day and to be honest 

there is more discipline at times than I would like to 

see, but I need to remind myself that those are oppor-

tunities to go on rescue missions and help the kids see 

their need for a Saviour.  

A few weeks in a row last month, 

Heather and I were on worship team at 

church and we introduced a new song to our church 

that several churches around the world have been sing-

ing for the last few months. The Gettys have revitalized 

an old hymn and given it new life called òFacing a Task 

Unfinishedó. When we introduced the song for the first 

time last week, I have to admit that it was quite a con-

victing song for me to sing. The first few lines of the 

song are: òFacing a task unfinished that drives us to our 

knees, a need that undiminished, rebukes our slothful 

ease.ó The fact that what I do from day to day may 

seem mundane, it does not change the fact that each 

one of these kids that I interact with on a daily basis all 

have a need that does not diminish when I feel tired, 

discouraged, or even overwhelmed.  

A Letter from the Principalõs Office 

10 July 2016  

Volume  9 Issue 2  

òCast your cares on the Lord, and He will sustain you; He will never 

let the righteous fall.ó ~Psalm 55:22 

Februaryð visitors from America, 
Counselling course, puppy 
school, car breakdown & new car 
purchase, my birthday, watching 
different kiddos to give parents a 
break, and a Spur night with the 
school kids.  

Done with wordy, reality portion of update and on to fun photos and explanation portioné.Since my last 
update was in January, I thought I would go month-by-month and give you some highlights...Maybe all of 
this explains why updates havenõt been a regular thing as well...  

We got a puppy at Christmas and decided we would like to do obedience classes just to 

have consistency, and to make sure at least 1 of our dogs listens to Heather :). This is  

òSabieó (Sah-bee), by the way! 

My red car was wrecked in November when someone else was driving it. In late Jan, the insurance decided that 

the undercarriage damage was enough to warrant a write -off. We òco-boughtó this little car in February so 

Heather, the Dodds and I would have a car in-case of emergencies and to run little errands here and there. 

Godõs timing was once again, perfect, as Heatherõs car has had 3 breakdowns since the begin-

ning of Feb.  

Watching Purdue Womenõs Bas-

ketball with the Dodd girls. Gotta 

train them up right...They current-

ly cheer only for Purdue...even if 

Purdue isnõt playing... 



Marchð dog sitting (as if 4 of our own were-
nõt enough :)), parent/teacher conferences, 
another round of counselling classes...we 
managed to graduate, opening registration 
for JCA for 2017, Purdue team round 1, 
Sports day, Bethesdaõs Got Talent, mini-vacay 
with the twins to Kruger, serving at the old 
age home, and a Whipple visit.  

Aprilð Report cards, decided to moveé.looked 
for houses...moved, There was other stuff, but 
who can remember what else happened when 
you are packing and moving? 

It is customary in the churches of our houseparents for an Easter conference to be 

held each year. Easter conference is great fun for all the families and a nice time for 

churches to come together and celebrate the death, burial and resurrection of our 

Saviour. These conferences are not exactly the perfect place for little ones to hang 

around, and thus it has been customary for Heather and I to look after some little 

ones for the Easter weekend. This year Heather and I decided that we would like 

to take a couple of days to get away during the Easter weekend and so we com-

bined the two options and took the twins with us on a little vacation to Kruger.  

I have very much enjoyed getting to know some of the Pur-

due student/athletes that I cheer on each season from afar. I 

am thankful for the ministry that Marty and Brenda Dittmar 

had in my life while I was at Purdue and am amazed at the 

way God continues to use them in their ministry with FCA at 

Purdue.  

While the Whipples were here for a quick visit at the 

end of March/beginning of April, all the missionary 

staff went out to dinner together. This picture is 

already out of date as we had the Craig family join 

us in May and Lord willing, will have another team 

member join in toward the end of the year, but this 

is our BOMI team. Andrew & Kate Dodd- Andrew is 

in charge of Orphan Care development in the com-

munity and Kate assists him in that role and home-

schools their girls. Ruth Risingð Ruth is our office 

manager and PR person. Heather Rumleyð school 

office manager/teacher/ counsellor/ sometimes 

nurse. Ellie McIntoshð Grade 3 teacher and new 

2016 addition to our group. Don & Sue Whipple ð 

Don is now our Executive Director for Bethesda. He 

and Sue are working on support raising and learn-

ing as much as they can about orphan care so they 

can lead and encourage us well. And of course, me!  

Moving...now that was unexpectedé 

For about a year, Heather and I had been deliberating and praying 

about our living situation. We had been blessed with a beautiful house 

about 20 minutes from Bethesda, that we had been able to rent and it 

was a wonderful blessing to share with our families, friends and co-

workers.  

Unfortunately there were just a few things that kept coming up. While at 

that house, we had 2.5 break-ins, had some other ongoing security con-

cerns, and lived on an extremely rough dirt road. Over the two years of 

living there, the rough road took its toll on us physically (especially for me 

since my knee surgery last year and a fairly advanced arthritis diagnosis 

throughout my body) as well as financially in the way of car damages, 

repairs, and maintenance. 

Thus at the beginning of April, the prayerful decision was made to pull 

the trigger and move. It didnõt take long, and God allowed us to find a 

house that allowed us to trade our 20 minute, bumpy -road drive to Be-

thesda for a 25 minute highway trip, a 50 minute commute to church 

ministries (usually at 6 on a Sunday morning for worship team practice or 

after dark on the way home from Bible Study) for a 10 minute drive to 

church. Needless to say we are thankful for this new ministry tool. We 

are renting it right now, but the house could be for sale in the future so 

we continue to prayerfully consider what God might have instore re-

garding the option to buy.  



Juneð Interviewing potential 2017 school 
families, another sports day, Moody Choir 
visit, Exam week at school, Game Night with 
friends and teammates, report cards, Ros-
sville team, End of term, watching kiddos, 
strikes and riots around the area over land 
possession and political candidacy,  Disney 
on Ice with MKs and friends, and teaching 
holiday club at church.  

Mayð Craig Family arrived, Panarottiõs 
Night in Pretoria, several Sundays of wor-
ship team at church, Cedarville team, 
Parent/Teacher Conferences, watching 
kiddos, Purdue Round 2, Bethesda Fun 
Run, and exam prep at school , and strikes 
and riots around the area over land pos-
session.  

Andrew and Kate celebrated 

their 10th wedding anniver-

sary in June so the aunties 

helped hold down the fort 

with the team and looked 

after the girls for a week.  

Somehow Heather and I 

came up with the crazy 

idea to combine birth-

day gifts for all the MKs 

and a few friends and 

do a joint birthday trip to 

Disney on Ice in Joberg. 

10 kids 7 and under and 

3 adults...we might be 

nuts.  

I was very thankful to have a team from one of 

my supporting churches visit Bethesda recently. 

This group is from Rossville Bible Fellowship in 

Rossville, Indiana. They have been supporting me 

since the very beginning of my time here at Be-

thesda. It was wonderful to get to know a few 

new faces from the church. The young lady with 

me on the right, was an extra-special team mem-

ber (even though she made me feel a bit òagedó, 

as she was in my student teaching class, way 

back when I student taught in Rossville before 

graduating from Purdue.  

Serious Motherõs day Prep! 

Because I did not go to the States this June, I was 

able to help out at Holiday Bible Club (VBS) at my 

church this year. I had fun teaching the bible les-

sons and getting to know more people from 

church. Because the twins come to church with us 

fairly often, they got to spend the week with aunt-

ies and go to club too...they did great with memo-

rizing verses and making new friends.  


